Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004
Re: Local Authority Designated Officer (LADO) investigations 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. How many professionals have been referred to the LADO team for investigations in the last 5 years,

Answer:

1749

2. How many progressed to POT (Position of Trust) meetings

The requested information is not collated by a performance report but held in individual case record.  To collate this information would require a manual trawl of each record.  At approx. 5 minutes per record, it would equate to 145 hours. 

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

3. The statistics of outcome of investigations (each outcome category)

Unfounded - 23%

Unsubstantiated - 16%

Substantiated - 19%

Malicious - 0.2%

False - 0.8%

4. How many appeals against outcomes
As 2 above


5. How many complaints LADO have received following an investigation

As 2 above

6. Do LADO seek feedback from professional following an investigation, details of.

There is no direct feedback between the LADO and person subject to the investigation.
7. Full disclosure of LADO, POT etc policies, processes and procedures
This information is publicly available at the following website address:

Allegations Against Persons who Work with Children (proceduresonline.com)
This is therefore a refusal notice in accordance with Section 21 of the Act, namely the information is accessible elsewhere.
Also, please see the attached flowchart used by the Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
